Notice and Agenda of a Hearing of the Kern County Committee on
School District Organization Regarding the Method of Election of
Trustees in the Panama-Buena Vista Union School District

Location, Date and Time: Thursday, May 12, 2022, 4:30PM via
Teleconference

Notice of Teleconferencing Pursuant to Executive Order N-29-20 and Government Code
section 54953 and the distancing recommendations of the California Department of
Public Health: A Representative of the Committee will conduct this meeting from a
remote location via teleconference or videoconference via telephone or other electronic
means.

This meeting will be accessible to members of the public, and public comment will be
allowed only on agenda items at the appropriate time, as follows:
1-888-475-4499 and enter code 430 112 3877.

Any individual who requires disability related accommodations or modifications, including
auxiliary aids and service, in order to participate in the public meeting should contact
Christina Fabrizio at 661.636.4680. Any materials required by law to be made available
to the public prior to the meeting can be requested by email to the following address:
chfabrizio@kern.org, by May 12, 2022, at 12:00 p.m.

A Representative of the Committee will conduct a public hearing on the Committee’s
behalf on this proposal.

> Call to Order

» Public Hearing on the proposal of the Board of Trustees of the Panama-Buena
Vista Union School District that 1) members of the governing board be elected in
single-member trustee areas in which each trustee must reside as reflected in
the proposed trustee area map selected by the Board of Trustees; 2) members
of the governing board be elected by the registered voters of that particular
trustee area; 3) each incumbent member shall serve out his or her term of office;
4) succeeding board members shall be nominated and elected in accordance
with the recommended method of election and in the sequence proposed by the
Board of Trustees, and 5) the resolution not be submitted to the electors of the
district for approval, because the changes proposed are being made in
furtherance of the purposes of the California Voting Rights Act.

» Adjournment

Immediately following the hearing on May 12, 2022, the County Committee will take up
the matter of approval or disapproval of the proposal by Panama-Buena Vista Union
School District, as well as proposals from several other Kern County School Districts via
teleconference. The notice and agenda will be posted 72 hours prior to the meeting.
This meeting will be accessible to members of the public, and public comment will be
allowed only on agenda items at the appropriate time.
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